PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING
NOVEMBER 24, 2015
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen

Clerk - Barbara Timberman

Member - Robert Rose
Member - Patricia Treharne


MEMBERS ABSENT:

Member - Lois Barnes

STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
   
Office Manager - Kim Ball

Captain, Josh Tope
Engineer, Devon Liggett

Captain, Rick Maggard


Firefighter - Bennie Pospishel
VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
Andrew Woodward
PUBLIC PRESENT:


Sue Drinen



Len Friedlund


Jim Daulton
Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.

ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
Chairman Drinen explained the Member Barnes was unable to be at the meeting due to previously scheduled travel plans due to the department changing the date of the board meeting.  The board meeting had to be delayed due to the office manager having to replace computer due to hard drive failure.  Member Barnes is excused from this meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: October 20, 2015 
Chairman Drinen asked the board if they had any corrections to the minutes; hearing none the minutes were approved as presented.
CORRESPONDENCE:

None
FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
Chief Welsch explained we are 33 percent through the year and our actual income is at 50 percent.  The payroll categories are still a little high due to the overtime this summer.  Chief explained that our SAFER R&R grant will be over on December 11, 2015 so some of our volunteer categories in the budget will reflect that as we proceed through the year.  Chief will be giving the board a new proposal for the volunteer program in January.
OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  OCTOBER 2015
In October we charged out $21,240.74 in ambulance claims, we received $24,788.61 in payments which gives us a year to date amount of $77,603.34.  Resident subsidy for October was $4,319.47 with a year to date amount of $10,681.70.  The aging report is at $70,739.59 for outstanding ambulance claims.  We received $16.25 from ambulance claims in collection with a year to date amount of $32.50.  We received $500.00 in out of district claims in October with a year to date amount of $2,000.00.  We also received $16.25 this month from collections on out of district claims with a year to date total of $97.50.
B.  Monthly Run Log Comparison Report: SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER 2015
In September we had 45 medical calls, 3 fire calls and 12 special duty calls which gave us a total of 60 calls.  There were 30 individuals seen in the med room which brings our total for the month to 90.  There were 33 transports with 33 patients taken to FMC.  There were 50 calls inside the district or 83% and 10 calls out side of the district or 17%.
In October we had 35 medical calls, 1 fire call and 1 special duty call for a total of 37 calls.  There were 6 individuals seen in the med room which brought our total for the month to 43.  There were 18 transports with 18 patients taken to FMC.  There were 22 calls inside the district or 59% and 15 calls outside the district or 41%.
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue
Chief explained that we applied for an assistance to firefighters grant for new generator and SAFER Recruiting and Retention grant for our volunteer program but we have been turned down for both of them.  
Chief stated "Our volunteer grant will be done as of December 11, 2015.  I have some plans to keep the volunteer program alive, we will be testing for reserve firefighters; this will cause us to overspend some of our volunteer categories in the budget.  In order to do this I will be asking the board for permission to overspend in several categories.  We do have money in our emergency fund that we can use for this program.  All reserves will have additional duties that I will outline in the future when I present our plans.  I hope that by the December meeting I will have those figures for you and we will know at that time if we can go forward with the volunteer program or if we will have to put that program aside."
Chief explained that we had a donation from Mr. Hochstrasser for our awards banquet this year.  Everyone please thank him because without his donation we would not be having an awards banquet.  
Chief went on to explain that this last weekend we had a house fire at 725 Turkey Trail which resulted in a total loss of the home and its contents.  There was a significant delay in us being toned out for this call; this delay was not due to our dispatching service, the homeowner was searching for the family dog.  Jim Daulton was working that day as the acting captain, he did an excellent job on this fire.  The fire was held to the original structure on fire; there several sheds that were scorched on both sides of the home but no other structures were affected.  Chief was very happy with our dispatch service due to the fact that he could hear the call going out in Camp Verde and he responded from his home to help with the fire.  Highlands fire was dispatched to the fire scene due to having a mutual aid agreement with them; they were a great help due to not having enough people to relieve our on duty firefighters during the incident.  
Chairman Drinen asked if using a bladder system for water or water tanker would have helped with delivering water.
Chief Welsch explained that we have about 2 to 3 minutes of water delivery with the water we have in our engines so a bladder system or even a water tanker would not help in these situations; the hydrant system is the best for delivering water to the fire because it gives the engine a continuous water supply.
Chief Welsch explained that he is working on a community volunteer program where qualified individuals in the community could help us out on a large incident, such as a fire, so that these individuals can bring extra equipment or fill air bottles for us since we are often shorthanded.

Chief Welsch explained that we had a major accident on I-17 MP 306 this weekend, we received mutual aid from Montezuma/Rimrock Fire District.  A shift was on duty and they had a 30 minute extrication of trapped patient.  Our crews are really good at technical extrications because we get a lot of practice out on the interstate.
Chief thanked Barb & Bob Timberman with the auxiliary for making sure the guys had food; they ordered 5 pizzas and items to go with the pizza from the Pinewood Restaurant.  When they went to pick them up they found out a citizen that was in the restaurant at the time had already paid for them; we will be trying to find out who that individual was so we can thank him.
B.  Update on Legislative Issues:  
Chief Welsch reminded everyone that the legislature is out of session until January.  The rural fire district committee is still pleading the fire districts case.
C.  AFDA Update:
Chief Welsch explained that Dirch Foreman has taken over his position on the AFDA board.  Chief asked if the board was still getting the AFDA updates and the replied that they were not getting updates.  Chief will contact Chief Foreman and ask him to send AFDA updates to our board members.  

D.  Dispatch/Communications Update:

Chief explained that we are still having problems down south; we are still waiting for Sedona to release our frequency so that our communications will improve.  Things are improving but Guardian is not in their new location yet and when they get moved into their new building we hope things will improve.
Chief explained that the County 9-1-1 is on notice that we are not going to put up with slow dispatching from their center.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Discussion and Vote on Personnel Issue

Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to go into executive session to discuss a personnel issue.

Member Treharne stated "I move that we go into executive session to discuss a personnel issue."

Member Rose stated "I second."

Chairman Drinen asked the public to step outside so they can discuss the personnel issue.  Executive session started at 3:40 p.m.

Chairman Drinen asked the public to come back into the meeting at 3:50 p.m.
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve or disapprove personnel issue.

Clerk Timberman stated "I move that we extend out of network coverage for firefighter Daulton."

Member Treharne stated "I second."

Chairman Drinen opened the motion up for discussion.  Chief suggested that they put a time limit on the extension to provide consistency in adherence to the current procedure.

Clerk Timberman amended her motion to include a 1 year time limit which was seconded by member Treharne.

No further discussion was required.

Chairman Drinen called for the question.  Motion unanimously.

Ayes:  4

Nays:  0

SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:
Update on Legislative Issues

AFDA Update

Dispatch/Communications Update:  Guardian Air

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:

None +
CALL TO PUBLIC:
Len Friedlund reminded the board that is to be a meeting with County Flood Control on December 9 and/or 10th with two meeting times at the Country Club.  He will be contacting Chairman Drinen with updated information as soon as the County gets back to him.
The meeting adjourned at 4:01 P.M.
NEXT MEETING:  December 15, 2015 at 3 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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